	Minutes of the London Health & Safety Forum




Date of Meeting: 06 March 2012

Time: 10:00 to 12:30
Held at: London Councils Offices 591/2, Southwark Street, London, SE1 0AL

Room: Committee Room 1

Present were:

Trevor Webster


Westminster (Chair)
Gary Mann



RB of Kensington & Chelsea (Vice Chair)

Melanie Farrow


Barking & Dagenham

Sue Emery



Brent

Fabrice Terrochaire


Haringey

Sue Wilks



Havering
Phil Day



Lewisham
Adam Viccari



Merton

Clare Pearce



Richmond
Chris Rackley


Southwark

Charles New



Whitgift Foundation

Alan Godden



BT/CWU

Garry Saunders


Hackney Homes
Shila  Agnew



Waltham forest
Michael Sopp


Hammersmith & Fulham

David Garioch


Sutton

Apologies Received:

Terri Loran



Hillingdon

Jonathon Robinson


Richmond

Bill Hazleton



HSE
Richard Buckley


Hammersmith & Fulham

Oliver Sanandrez


City of London
John Murphy



Merton

Adam Viccari



Merton

Gary Frost



Barking & Dagenham

	Item
	Details and/or action agreed
	Action for and date

	1
	Presentation by David Ware - Fire Risk Consultancy Ltd

Fire Risk Assessments - ‘Are You Competent’

Presentation regarding competence in relation to the various accreditation schemes

 

The context of risk assessments that are carried out adhering to a PAS 79

Details of the presentation can be found upon the London Health and Safety Network – website through the London Councils at www.londoncouncils.gov.uk


	All

	2
	Minutes of the last meeting 06 December 2011

Accepted.

TW reminded the group that previous agendas, minutes and presentations can be found on the London Councils website


	All

	3
	Matters arising

None
	All

	4
	Tri-Borough (LBHF/WCC/RBKC) - Presentation

Unfortunately due to the IT the presentation was unable to be seen, but TW gave out copies of the presentation and a verbal update as recorded below:

Background

RBKC, WCC and LBHF have entered in to a tri-borough agreement and others may be entering similar situations or going into partnerships with other orgs PCT etc.

The following are the key areas currently affecting the Tri-borough organisational changes, showing which Borough is the ‘Host’ Borough, which means that the Senior Management team (SMT) are all employed by the main Borough and oversee the running of the services;

· Children’s Services - RBKC

· Adult Social Care - LBHF

· Libraries - WCC


	All


	Item
	Details and/or action agreed
	Action for and date

	4. Cont.
	The first Slides show a traditional health and safety management systems, strategy, operation and showing the CEO having statutory responsibility and obligations for their Sovereign.

We realised that each of three CEO will run through one snr mgt team which is not within their employment.

What this now means for the Tri-borough set-up is that because the SMT are faced with overall control of the Tri-borough as the host organisation, they take on the responsibility under sections 36/37 of the HASAW etc. Act for those not within their employment.

This is because staff within each of the boroughs, will still remain employed by each, at this time under their current terms and conditions.

This meant that the three corporate H&S teams needed to work  together to look at a way of ensuring health and safety management systems were set up to deal with this scenario and it was regardless of where the SMT sit, they have a common set of KPI’s showing a consistent approach throughout the three boroughs.

These will be presented to the SMT through a Tri-borough H&S committee for the service, so as:

1. It allows the SMT to Compare standards; and

2. Give reassurance to the CEO that the mgt team employed by ‘Host’ are managing their service effectively.

It has been agreed that to start off with there will be no more than six KPI’s set, so that we gain an effective picture.

TW then moved onto the Q&A’s -  these can be found on the presentation slides held on the website.

Tri-borough starts from April 1st 2012.

Currently the Occupational Health set-ups work differently, whereas WCC and LBHF are in-house, RBKC contract out their services, which comes to an end in September , and may give an opportunity to join the three services together to work from an in-house scenario.
	


	Item
	Details and/or action agreed
	Action for and date

	4. Cont.
	Benefits to the Tri-borough working are that you can put the health and safety training into one pot to allow others from adjoining boroughs quick wins, i.e. first aid, etc.

The real benefits however are not in the health and safety function but the operational level, where any member of for example, the libraries teams where a member of staff from RBKC, could work within WCC etc. allowing for flexibility, maximising resources.

Political view is that you can deliver quality service whilst retaining economy of scales

If anyone is going through this and you wish to see how we have gone through this process i.e. consultation with the unions they are welcome to contact either TW RB or GM


	

	5
	HSE – legal and recent prosecutions update – Bill Hazleton

Apologies from the HSE, but they are unable to attend today, but promised to ensure a representative is sent along for the next meeting to provide an update.


	All

	6
	Significant accidents, incidents. Policies etc – learning to share

Accidents employees and nonemployees

The subject is raised again with the view of sharing information of which will be confidential within the group and avoid the creation of league tables etc. But it is useful to understand if our standards are better etc.

It is suggested for example that we all submit on an excel spreadsheet that can be sent out with the minutes columns to note the top five employee and non-employee accidents/incidents within each of the Borough’s and will
	All

	
	provide feedback to the forum.

Also TW asked if we should be including and other data that would be useful.

TW noted that there was a need to recognise that to compare like with like is difficult due to the very different ways Councils work i.e. some contract out a lot of the work and therefore have very few frontline staff.

The idea is to look at perhaps reasons for why a particular 
	

	
	Council has good or indifferent results, which may also lead to topics of interest for future meetings.

It was also raised that the figures may be useful to show those Councils that contract out and where they are reflective against the contracts results.

DG suggested that the system ‘CHAPSI’ was available which offered the same sort of function and might be useful as an alternative, as it provides a national overview.

You can you download statistics if you input the information as an organisation.

The question was therefore asked by TW as to “Do we utilise the CHAPSI or look at the excel spreadsheet”. 

It was agreed that it might be more useful to input data into CHAPSI, but from the 1st April, and to send a link of  the CHAPSI website to members.

The link is as follows: CHAPSI

	

	7.
	AOB


Ways of capturing a corporate CCD was requested at the meeting. GM explained the way RBKC carry this out using info exchange. GS explained the process they have at Hackney Homes.

The Reasoning behind linking the CCD to RBKC’s accident/incident reporting system (RBKC AIRS), was that all departments should be utilising one reporting system as opposed to using different systems.

It was recognised that the systems are not perfect, but it must be recognised these systems are only as effective as those willing to use them within the teams. Issue about the need to send letters out under the data protection act were raised and it was advised that this should be recommended but a decision should be made by the CEO and their representative management board. However you do need to be able to validate as to why no letter was sent out should a request be made.

TW suggested that a map of the venue at WCC should be sent out. This will be attached to the minutes on the London Councils Website, and sent out with an email informing members of the minutes being placed upon the site.
	All



	7.
	Next meeting: 
Dates of future meetings -  2012 (10 am – 12.30 pm):
· 12 June 2012 (*Note – changed venue – Committee Room 5/6 17th Floor City Hall – Westminster)
· 11 September 2012

· 04 December 2012
	All


